
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

JUNE 2018 

FROM THE PRES-  
  I’m writing this on Memorial 
Day, after getting up at butt 
crack dawn thirty to put my US 
Flag to half-staff. Requested by 
the President of the United States 

and the Governors of each state. 
That’s right requested, not 
mandatory! And I made sure I was 
home to return it to full staff at 
noon. I oblige because I owe a lot 
of people more than I can possibly 
repay them. It’s the least I can 
do for those who gave their all 
for us and our freedoms and to 
those who currently serve to 
protect those Freedoms. Freedoms 
to drive whatever car we want, 

when we want and where we want. 
This year it’s special because we 
now have a chance to repay, at 
least to some degree, those who 
sacrificed their health so that we 
can do these things and more. 
  OK, Peeps, its crunch time! Last 
words from your President meant to 
invigorate and promote your 
eagerness to participate in Camaro 
Superfest 2018. That’s right, you 
won’t have to read another word 

about it from me. Seriously, this 
is the time we need to pull out 
all the stops to help the 
Superfest team make sure our show 
remains the bestest ever. Barry 
has done all he can to prepare us 
for what is to come. I have prayed 
over and over again for great 
weather. Up to all of us to sign 

up and help make easy work for all 
when the time comes. Please do 
what you can and then some if 
possible. I know all can’t be 
there, but, please try to give 
some time. You’ve heard the 
cliché, Many hands make easy work! 
That’s all it takes. None of the 

“jobs” are hard, some might border 
on boring, but none are difficult. 
Show the planning team and 
especially Barry how much they are 
appreciated. We can do this. And, 
if you don’t want to do it for the 
club please let’s do it for the 
women and men that need the 
services of our charity, Stiggy’s 
Dogs! 
  Now, for the last meeting prior 
to Superfest, I’ve made a 

variation from tradition, mostly 
to accommodate the work we have to 
do that evening. We are meeting at 
Rose’s Restaurant, Monday, June 
18th in Canton, 201 N. Canton 
Center Road, 48187. We will meet 
on the patio (don’t worry it’s 
enclosed) and after the meeting 
stuff a few envelops and other 
things. The usual 6pm eating time 
with the meeting to follow at 
7:30. Maybe even a little earlier 

to save on time. Anyway, come and 
enjoy some good friendship and 
food with us. Short and sweet, 
come help and enjoy! Let’s DO 
THIS! Now on to clean and wax the 
car for Superfest, livin’ the 
dream! Thanks to our Soldiers and 
Veterans that made it possible. 
       Regards, Snook OUT 

  

 



CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 

are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 
 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 
 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have two new members this past 
month. Please welcome Art Burgess  
and James Beesley. WELCOME guys 
and gals!! EMCC membership is at 
78 members!  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The Lou LaRiche/EMCC FUND is now 
51% funded!! THANKS!!  The “Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund” is 
awaiting your donations. DONATING 
IS VOLUNTARY!! And it is tax 
deductible! We are set-up through 
the Canton Community Foundation 
and you go to their website to 
donate online. The link is 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 

LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp     If you have questions 
or problems with the database, 
email Mark. This isn’t mandatory, 
just for fun! Please email a 
picture!    mark@majormicro.com  
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC JUNE MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will on 

MONDAY, JUNE 18, 2018. The meeting 
will be at ROSE’S, located at 201 
N Canton Center Rd in Canton. This 
is almost on the NW corner of 
Canton Center and Cherry Hill Rds.  
Please arrive at 6pm if you are 
planning on having dinner. The 
meeting starts approx. 7:30pm. ALL 
are welcome! We hope to see YOU 
there! 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our JUNE 
EMCC Birthdays!  
  Barbara Jenkins ....... 2 
  David Emerling ........ 4 
  Brenda Zeigler ........ 5 
  Carol Anne Ormerod .... 5 
  LuAnn Barbee .......... 7 
  Scott Hartung ......... 8 
  Victoria Drew ......... 14 
  Randy Martin .......... 19 
  Joseph Rawls Jr. ...... 20 

  Paul Trickett ......... 28 
  Kathy Denski .......... 30 
Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon! 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Again, despite some questionable 
weather, we had another good 
turnout for the May EMCC meeting 

at the 5th Tavern. A very nice 
place, reasonable food prices and 
we had a room to ourselves. I 
think we’ll be back here in the 
future! We had a few members 
making their first meeting – 
welcome Eric and Leva Pless and 
new member James Beesley! Again, a 
good turnout with about 30 members 
attending! Paul and John gave 
reports. Barry did the CSF updates 
and events schedule. An email will 

be sent to start a new club shirt 
order – watch for it! Hope to see 
you at the NEXT EMCC meeting!! 
MONDAY, JUNE 18th! 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.cantonfoundation.org/
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


27th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 

June 29-30, July 1, 2018 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 is ALMOST 
here!! We are just at 30 days out! 
  Our 2018 charity – STIGGY’S 
DOGS! www.stiggysdogs.org  
They use rescue dogs to help 
Veterans with any type of 
disability!! Rescuing one to 
rescue another!! COOL!! Our 2018 
goal will be to raise $15,000! 

Our theme – helping celebrate the 
Hot Wheels 50th anniversary by 
having Hot Wheel Camaros as our 
theme.  
MANY THANKS to our GREAT sponsors- 
 PREMIER Sponsor- Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet 
 GOLD Sponsors-  Lingenfelter 
Performance Engineering, Livernois 
Motorsports, CamaroZ28.com 
 SILVER Sponsors- CamaroNews.com, 
National Parts Depot, Motor City 

Hi-Performance, Vanguard Motor 
Sales, SLP 
 BRONZE Sponsors- Cruis'News 
Magazine, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts, NoviStretch, Ace 
Sanitation, Chris Stangler’s 
Customs, Hagerty Insurance, Visit 
Ypsi Now 
 Great Support from - Saturn 
Printing, Kidd Company, GM 
Heritage Center, COPO Build 
Center, Chevrolet Division – GM, 

Mattel Co., Marriott at Eagle 
Crest 
  AUCTIONS – every year we do 
several silent auctions for our 
charity. Tom is the chairperson of 
these and is looking for your 
donations of NEW and UNUSED items 
for the auction. These can be 
anything, they do not have to be 
auto related. Bring items to a 
meeting to give to Tom.  
  NEW!! We will do a live auction 

when we are at the Lingenfelter 
Collection on Saturday night. This 
will be done with CAMARO MONEY!! 
   The EMCC work list is nearly 
full – GREAT – THANKS! We’ll 
publish that in a separate email, 
so those last few jobs can be 
claimed.  
  Remember... if you have a 

business, or can get donations 
from where you work, we’ll be 
happy to put “stuff” into the 

goodie bag. It’s a great way to 
advertise the business!! We’d like 
600 of each item, but will 
certainly take less! Let BARRY 
know if you will be donating 
something, so the business can get 
credit in the event program.  
   Here is the near final version 
of our awards and t-shirts!! COOL! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Just think- CSF-2018 is only ONE 
month away!! 
 

CSF JOBS  
Here is the annual list of CSF 
jobs and what each entails. NONE 
of these jobs is hard!!  A few 
minutes of “on the job” training 
and you will be a pro!! Please 
help out where and when you can... 
many hands make little work!!  
Let’s look at the jobs and their 
duties- what each entails-  
 GOODIE BAG STUFFING- this is done 
at the HQ hotel on Thursday 

afternoon-evening. AGAIN THIS YEAR 
– we’re starting early!! We start 
at Barry’s at 1pm to load-up all 
the donations, then head to the 
Marriott. There we set everything 
out on tables and stuff the bags 
assembly line fashion. We’ll be 
doing 600 bags, which should take 
about 4-5 hours. If you are not 

http://www.stiggysdogs.org/


available at 1pm, meet at the 
hotel at 2pm, or ASAP!!  
 REGISTRATION, is where car owners 
come to enter their cars. This is 
at HQ hotel on Thursday-Friday, 
moves to park Saturday/Sunday. 
Paperwork job, handing out goodie 
bags and answering questions. 
We will also need 2-3 people to go 
to COPO Build Center and the 
Heritage Ctr ahead of everyone 
else, to set-up a registration 
check-in. We will NOT do on the 
spot registrations, but can check 
people in.  

 SPECTATOR GATE (at lower park 
entrance), is where people come in 
to view our event. We need to keep 
track of numbers and spectators 
are FREE, but we are requesting 
donations for our charity – 
whatever they wish to give! This 
is also where car owners will pay 
their entry fee.  
  SPECTATOR GATE (at park south 
entrance), is where people come in 
to view our event. We need to keep 

track of numbers and spectators 
are FREE, but we are requesting 
donations for our charity – 
whatever they wish to give!  
  TRAFFIC-GATE (at street level), 
The park has limited parking 
outside of the official entry 
gate, so traffic direction is 
necessary. Also directing 
participants, vendors, etc. You 
also give out blank forms to those 
that have not pre-registered.   

  VENDOR SET-UP, This is on Friday 
afternoon at Riverside Park, to 
assist various vendors in getting 
the right spots they need. Also 
make sure the port-a-potties are 
in place and judging tents. This 
would be a club member (or 2) NOT 
going to the tours.  
  PARKING-TRUCKS-TRAILERS, This is 
toward the back/south end of the 
park, trying to keep trucks-
trailers from getting into soft 

grass and directing them to good 
spots. 
  EVENT HQ, this is big on 
answering questions, selling event 
t-shirts and helping with Silent 
Auctions.  
  SILENT AUCTIONS, Tom is heading 
these up, but needs help putting 
items out and collecting money 

when finished. WE NEED DONATIONS!  
  SECURITY, everyone is on 
security detail at all times! 

There is NO alcohol and NO PETS 
allowed on the Park property. This 
is the biggest items to watch for. 
Basically, security is making sure 
that someone is not doing 
something stupid and causing 
problems for others.  
  JUDGING SHEETS, this is adding-
up the judging sheets from the 
judges, recording the results on 
the proper class page and filing 
the sheets in a folder.  

  MISCELANIOUS, This is kinda 
another “everyone” job... where we 
need to keep an eye on trash cans, 
make sure the speakers are 
working, etc....  
  I think that covers everything 
we can think of concerning jobs. 
See, nothing so awful hard about 
any of it. PLEASE volunteer!! 
Without YOU, the EMCC membership, 
this event is not possible. We can 
plan all year long, but when it 

comes right down to it, it is YOU 
the membership that makes the 
event happen. THANKS!!! 
  WE NEED YOU!!! WE WANT YOU!!! 
This is our biggest event of the 
year & we have a great reputation 
of having the BEST organized event 
in the USA! We need to continue to 
work on keeping that reputation 
and improving on it where ever and 
whenever possible. PLEASE help us 
make CSF 2018 another great event 

and our best yet!  
  MORE IMPORTANT INFO- As an EMCC 
member, if you have not registered 
for the show yet, please do so 
ASAP. Bring your application to a 
meeting, mail it in or online! 
   JUDGING- EMCC members are 
encouraged to NOT have their 
Camaro judged during our event. 
This is a request, not a rule, so 
you can be judged if you want to. 
Reason for not doing judging is 

several- giving others the chance 
to win, time and even though we 
hire out the judges, it looks 
“bad” when we win at our own 
event. You can still get an award 
– simply purchase one for $15. 
This offer is only good to EMCC 
members. If you want to purchase 
an award, let Barry know ASAP!      



EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  FOR SALE - 2013 caprice 6.0 
liter, Cam and lifers problem done 
at dealer at 90k miles. Completely 
stock. Alto grey is the color. 
Clean inside and out. No issues. 
$9k Make offer. Plenty more pics 
if you want to see them email me 
back. EMCC Cory Chisolm 
coryj51388@aol.com  
 

FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

  My only topic at this month's 
meeting was, you guessed it, the 
Tour de Michigan. Please consider 
joining us for this one. Based on 
a conversation that I had with one 
of our members, we MIGHT consider 
moving this tour out to the first 
or second week of October. The 
thought is that we might, could, 
should get more Fall color. We 

tried this once before and got a 
bunch of rain. However, I'd like 
to give it a go one more time...we 
just need to pick the days that it 
won't rain, the days are cool and 
sunny, and all the trees are in 
their full glory of color.. easy-
peasy! The Tour Team will be 
meeting soon to kick off this 
year's cruise plans through 
Michigan, our most beautiful and 
blessed state!! 

PUN OF THE MONTH: The roundest 
knight at the Round Table was Sir 
Cumference.  He had too much pi! 
THE LAST WORD: A man checked into 
a rundown motel.  "The room is $18 
a night," the manager said. "It's 
$8 if you make your own bed."  "I 
can do that," the man said.  
"Great.  I'll get you some nails 
and wood." 
  Hope to SSSEEYA soon!         
     John, SSSEEYA 

 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC SHOW SEASON 

There are MANY car shows and 

cruise nights in the SE Michigan 
area. Here are some that we’ll be 
attending this month.... 
  Sat, June 2 - Lingenfelter Cars 
& Coffee at their Wixom location 
on Beck Rd, just north of I-96. 
EMCC will meet at the Tim Hortons 
on Beck Rd just south of I-96 
(it's a combo gas station-Tim 
Hortons).  Be there at 7:15am... 
leaving at 7:20am   Be there 
earlier for breakfast if you wish. 

C&C is from 8am-10am. 
  Sat, June 9 - MiFbody Meet & 
Greet in a new location, The HUB 
in Auburn Hills. 8am-2pm EMCC will 
be meeting at the Hollywood Market 
on the SE corner of Opdyke and 
South Blvd. Meet there at 7:45am, 
leave at 7:55am. EMCC members from 
the west side that want to cruise 
together, meet at the McDonalds on 
6 Mile, west of Haggerty at 
6:50am, leaving at 7am 

  Sat, June 9 - EMCC member Debra 
Gray has a spot for EMCC members 
to park during the Jackson Rd 
Cruise in Ann Arbor. 
  Sun, June 10 - Wilson Barn Show, 
Livonia – EMCC members will meet 
at the Wendy’s at MiddleBelt and 
Joy Rds (SE corner) at 7am, 
leaving at 7:15am. Let NICK know 
if you will be attending. 
  Sat, June 16 - Corvette Show at 
Canterbury Village... EMCC has 

been invited back to this event 
for a 2nd year! Meeting time/place 
TBD 
If you are planning on attending, 
let PAUL know!! 
  Sat, June 16 - LibertyFest car 
show in Canton by USMA. Meeting 
place will be McDonalds on Ford 
Rd, west of Sheldon in Canton. 
Meet at 7:45am, leaving at 7:55am 
If you want to attend this event, 
let BARRY know. 

  Sat, June 25 - Downriver Cruise 
EMCC members are on their own for 
this one... cruise all day!  
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org    

mailto:coryj51388@aol.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
JUNE  2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

EMCC Official events..... 

JUNE 18 ... EMCC Meeting at Rose’s Canton 
 

JUNE 2 ... Lingenfelter C&C Wixom 
JUNE 9 ...  MiFbody Meet & Greet  the HUB  
JUNE 10 ... Livonia Barn Show 
JUNE 16 ... Canterbury Village Corvettefest 
JUNE 16 ... Canton LibertyFest 
JUNE 23 ... DownRiver Cruise 
 

JUNE 28-July 1... CAMARO SUPERFEST ‘18 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
June 1-3 – Detroit Grand Prix 
June 2 – CARS Inc Open House 
  Rochester Hills  8:30am 
June 2-3 -  Michigan Antique Fest 
  Midland CO Frgrds, Midland, MI 
June 7 – Roush Open House/Cruise 
  Market St  Livonia  5pm-8pm 
June 9 – 9th Det Dragway reunion 
  Milan Dragway 
June 9 – Jackson Rd Cruise A^2 

June 8-10 30th Ontario Camaro Nats   
   Oshawa, Ontario, Canada 
June 9 – Charity Car Show 2018 
  Wayne Masonic Lodge 
June 9-10 – Waterford Hills Race 2 
June 15 – USMA/St Jane Frances 
  Ryan Rd  Sterling Hgts  4pm-8pm 
June 16 – Cruise Gratiot 
June 16-17 – Motor Muster 
  Greenfield Village  Dearborn 
June 17 – 31st Eyes on Design  
  Ford House  Grosse Pt Shores 

June 21 – USMA/Golling Buick show 
  Golling Buick  Lake Orion 4-8pm 
June 22-23 Maryland Camaro Nats 
  Frederick MD 
June 21-24  Sturgis Camaro Rally 
  Sturgis, South Dakota 
June 22-24 – all Chevy Nationals 
  Carlisle, PA 

June 24 – Open Track day 
  Waterford Hills 
June 24 – USMA/Centerline Lions 

  ABC warehse  Canterline  8am-3pm 
June 24 – Livonia Spree car show 
  Livonia Ford Field 9am-2pm 
June 28-30 – 43rd St Ignace Show 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to Cruis'News Magazine!!  
  FUTURE EVENTS- 
July 16 – EMCC meeting – Daly’s!  
July 6-7 – MI ElvisFest – Ypsi 
July 8 – USMA/Clawson KofC 
July 13 – M1 Cruise-in 
July 28 – Cruise Telegraph 

 

CAMARO SHOWS 

Along with local shows, there are 
quite a few Camaro only and F-body 
events taking place around the 
country. Here is a list of what we 
know of so far.... 
* MiFbody Meet & Greet  June 9  
HUB in Auburn Hills 
 * 30th Ontario Camaro Nationals 
June 8-10   General Motors HQ, 

Oshawa, Ontario, Canada 
 * Maryland Camaro Nationals June 
22-23   Frederick MD 
 * Sturgis Camaro Rally June 21-24 
Sturgis, South Dakota  
 * 27TH CAMARO SUPERFEST JUNE 29-
30, JULY 1 YPSILANTI, MI 
 * ALL Camaro Show July 21 
Dave & Busters  Addison, IL 
 * Camaro5Fest July 13-14, Beech 
Bend Raceway   Bowling Green, Ky 
 * 25th Annv Camaro Fall Classic 

Sept 7-9  Summit Racing, Ohio 
 * F-body Nationals Sept 21-22 
Memphis International Raceway, TN 
 

EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN  
The EMCC Tour deMichigan is being 
planned for the last weekend in 
September. The dates are September 
28-30. We are looking for TWO more 
couples to help plan the event. 
Each couple would take a day of 

the tour. This worked out really 
nice last year and we’d like to 
repeat that success. If you are 
interested in helping plan the 
Tour, please contact VP John!  
 
 
 
 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 

OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Bob/Tonda Kraft 
     RK52601@wowway.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 
    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  

   734-502-8802   
   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 

are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 

renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Our first order is complete. Those 

that ordered have been notified. 
We will start a new order in May 
with delivery before or at CSF! 
Again, depending on the size of 
the order, prices will vary, but 
here is the base price.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
 T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 
 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
We found these CAMARO/car FUNNIES 
on facebook over the past month- 
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CAMARO CANADA NATS 

The 30th annual Camaro Nationals 

in Canada will be held on June 8-
10th at the General Motors HQ, 
Oshawa, Ontario, Canada 
Special TRACK DAY at Canadian Tire 
Motorsport Park (Driver 
Development Track) on Friday, June 
8, 2018. Mandatory driver meet-up 
at 8am (drivers cannot go on the 
track unless they attend the meet-
up) Must be 18 years or older to 
be on the track, will accept cash, 
credit or debit on site. 

Restricted 5 Parade Laps – Car & 
Driver $50 for members, $80 for 
non-members. Unrestricted Laps – 
Car & Driver $100 for members, 
$150 for non-members. Additional 
passengers $10 each. 
  Residence Inn Marriott 
160 Consumers Drive, Whitby, ON 
L1N 9S3     905-444-9756 
$119-209 per night 
*5 day cancellation policy 
Group code: Ontario Camaro Club 

  Holiday Inn Express 
180 Consumer Drive, Whitby, ON  
L1N 9S3      905-665-8400 
$124 per night 
*48 hour cancellation policy 
Group code: CCO 
This is an event that EMCC members 
have attended for many years. It’s 
a great weekend of Camaros and 
great Camaro people! Here is their 
website that has all of the info-   
http://ontariocamaroclub.ca/camaro
-nationals/  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

EMCC SYMPATHIES 

The entire EMCC membership and BoD 
would like to express our deepest 
sympathies to EMCC member Duane 
McDonald, on the passing of his 
mother in mid-May.  
Also... we have learned that Dale 
Berger, of Berger Chevrolet, the 
Western Michigan Camaro Club 

sponsor and super-car Chevrolet 
dealer, has passed away in late 
May. Deepest sympathies to the 
entire Berger family.  
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EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, ACS Composites, Cruis'News 
Magazine,  Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin 
Classics Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


